Minutes of Bailieborough-Cootehill Municipal Meeting held on 16th May 2016 in the Courthouse, Cootehill, Co Cavan.
Present:
Cathaoirleach Carmel Brady, Councillors, Val Smith, Clifford Kelly, Sarah O Reilly & Paddy McDonald
Apologies:
Cllr. Fergal Curtin
In Attendance:
Joe McLoughlin, Director of Services, Jim McQuaid, District Manager, Eamonn Costello, Assistant Staff Officer, Paula Sheridan, Clerical Officer, Ann Mc Quillan, Clerical Officer.
The attendance record was signed by all councillors.
Cathaoirleach Carmel Brady welcomed all to the meeting.

The minutes already circulated for the March meeting were adopted and signed by the Cathaoirleach C. Brady, they were proposed by Cllr. Clifford Kelly & seconded by Cllr. Val Smith.

Under matters arising from the minutes, Cllr Paddy Mc Donald thanked DM Jim Mc Quaid and his staff for the work done in erecting a pedestrian safety barier in Shercock at the Bailieborough road junction.  He asked was there any update on a pedestrain crossing for the main street. DM Jim McQuaid replied that it has been notified to our road design section, who will submit it to the Department seeking funding under the low cost safety scheme banner. 
Cathaoirleach C. Brady noted that from the minutes of the previous meeting, the elected members were due to meet prior to this meeting to decide how best to spend their €50,000 Discretionary Fund allocation.  That meeting had not taken place and she sought to organise a new date for it. Cllr Paddy Mc Donald asked if they could discuss this matter now and all the Elected Members agreed.  Cllr Paddy Mc Donald asked if the Swimming Pool in Bailieborough could be in line for some of the funding as it is a valuable asset to the town of Bailieborough and surrounding areas.  Cllr Val Smith inquired if the €50,000 fund could be divided among all six Elected Members so they could look after their own area.  DOS Joe Mc Loughlin asked the Elected Members to keep in mind the benefits of setting aside some money as matching funds for potential ‘Leader Projects’ but ultimately it was their decision. They agreed to divide the allocation equally between the six members approximately €8,300 each.

 When deciding where this money should be spent. Cathaoirleach C. Brady advised that the money should be spent on community based projects only.  DOS Joe McLoughlin  confirmed that proposed projects should be notified to the Director to ensure no duplication of schemes. He also confirmed that any Councillor could set aside part of their allocation as matching funds for a potential Leader project. Cllr Paddy McDonald and Cllr Sarah Reilly agreed to discuss both part subscribing from their allocation towards the Bailieborough Swimming Pool.

DM Jim Mc Quaid stated that there are 20 roads on the RWP in this MD.  He gave an update on the RWP detailing what works had commenced and what has yet to commence.   He also advised on the flood repair RWP 2016, again advising work that has been completed and work that has yet to commence.   Cllr Paddy Mc Donald congratulated DM  Jim Mc Quaid on the quality of the work which has been completed.  Cathaoirleach C. Brady commended the work completed on Scarvy Bridge and Cllr Val Smith commended the work completed in Stadone Village.  

DOS Joe McLoughlin went through the new standing orders to be adopted for each Municipal District. Cllr Clifford Kelly wished to leave the adoption of the standing orders until the next meeting.  He asked if the ethics and conflict of Interest could be put as the opening item on future Agenda’s.  Cllr Val Smith and Cllr Clifford Kelly agreed that this would be good practice.  
A.O.B.

Cathaoirleach Carmel Brady stated that cars are been parked near the junction at Church Street and this is a problem for motorists taking a left towards Cavan Street.  DM Jim Mc Quaid stated that there are county-wide bye laws coming into force in the relatively near future which would allow us to regulate problems and issues like this with new road markings. 
Cllr Val Smith asked if there is a certain time for Surface Dressing.  DM Jim Mc Quaid replied that the surface dressing is weather dependant and availability of crew and plant.    The Regional roads in this district are scheduled to start in the next week or two and smaller roads to commence after that.  Cllr Paddy Mc Donald asked if the footpaths in Cootehill could be upgraded.  DM Jim Mc Quaid replied that tenders for this type of works have been returned on Friday past but have yet to be analysed. When this is done and a promised allocation on funds is available we will look repair the worst sections of footpaths across the district.  

Cathaoirleach Carmel Brady outlined the Town Team Initiative Scheme, which is a pilot scheme where business people, schools, garda, and committees work together for that particular town.    Cootehill Virginia and Cavan Town are the first 3 towns which have been picked for this scheme.  
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday June 20th at 4pm.
The meeting concluded.
